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DECLARATION 

TRANSITION OF THE CHILD HEALTH AND DISABILITY PREVENTION PROGRAM 

Senate Bill 184 (Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review, Chapter 47, Statutes of 
2022) required the Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) to take specified steps, 
before July 1, 2024, in order to transition the Child Health and Disability Prevention 
(CHDP) Program. Transitioning the CHDP Program aligns with the Department’s goal 
under CalAIM to reduce administrative complexities, enhance coordination of care and 
whole person care approach, and increase standardization of care across Medi-Cal by 
consolidating care responsibilities for children/youth under the Medi-Cal managed care 
plans. 
 
The CHDP transition preserves: 
 

• Presumptive eligibility enrollment activities currently offered through the CHDP 
Gateway, 

• Activities under the CHDP-Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program; and, 
• The Health Care Program for Children in Foster Care. 

 
In accordance with section 124024 of the Health and Safety Code, the DHCS is issuing 
a declaration certifying that all activities required have been completed by March 27, 
2024. 
 
A link to the CHDP Transition Plan, titled “Department of Health Care Services Child 
Health and Disability Prevention Program Transition Plan,” prepared by DHCS, is now 
available at: https://www.dhcs.ca.gov/services/chdp/Pages/CHDP-TP.aspx.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY 
 
 
Susan Philip  
Deputy Director 
Health Care Delivery Systems 
Department of Health Care Services  
 
Date: March 27, 2024  
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